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November 2023 Newsletter  

 
Annual General Meeting  
Saturday 2ndth December 3pm. 

Please consider becoming a volunteer of the 

Mareeba Tennis Club. 

Volunteers contribute time, skills and 

experience, to benefit the tennis community.  

Roles vary with formal and informal positions 

available. 

Volunteering helps provide an excellent 

sporting facility for the Mareeba tennis 

community.  

 

Nomination forms are available at the club 

Forms on noticeboard near bar. 

 

 

Monday Night Singles. 
The current season has come to an end. Well 

done to Blakes White Russians who defeated 

Carls Cosmopolitans in the final 

Also a shout out to all players for a great 

season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are keen to get involved in the 

competition next season talk to Matthew 

Palmer on 0437 829 353.  

Monday night tennis will continue between 

seasons in a social format from 7 pm. 

 

Christmas Breakup 
Come along and celebrate another successful 

year for the Mareeba Tennis Club  

Saturday 2nd December from 4:30pm. 

Play tennis/pickle ball, or just relax, listening 

to music and watching others play tennis. 

Children and adults are all welcome. 

More information and registration at the bar of 

the club. Please bring a plate of food to share. 

 

 

Midweek night fixtures 
The second season of night fixtures is nearly 

complete with the finals only a week away. 

The teams in all three divisions are having 

some close tussles. Standings before the finals 

are:  

Division 1 

Phil  51 

Herold  50 

Simon   49 

Ralph   42 

Division 2 

Giulie   59 

Ayden  52 

Geoff  51 

Narelle  50 

Ian  46 

Drew  43 

Marina  41 

Peter  41 

Division 3 

Veronique 55 

Kim  51 

Hazel  45 

Deanna 41 

Good luck to those teams that make the finals. 

 



 

There is a registration sheet at the bar to put 

your name down for next season or if you 

know of anyone who might be interested in 

reserving or becoming part of a team please 

contact Craig Bulst on 0412 966 811. 

We are also on the lookout for volunteers to 

open the courts and complete bar duties. If 

you can help please let the committee know. 

 

 

Coaches corner 
 

Herold Prins 

Ph. 0423 917 503 
Mmtennis4u@gmail.com 

 

Coaching is on Monday, Wednesday & Fridays 

3 pm-7 pm 

Cardio Tennis Upon request. 

All standards of coaching catered for from 5 

years old. Group lessons and private lessons 

available.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday ladies fixtures 
Tuesday ladies fixtures is finished for the year 

with the Mareeba ladies piping Atherton in a 

hard fought final rematch of last year.  

Any aspiring ladies that can play tennis during 

the day on Tuesdays from 9 am till 3 pm 

wishing to put your name down to participate 

in season 2024, please contact Gina Slape on 

40922547. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other things of note 
Club shirts: A new club shirt will be available 

to purchase early next year in both short and 

long sleave. More details to follow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to acknowledge our generous sponsors this year. 
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